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Community Aviation Consultation Group 
Meeting Notes - Meeting No 69 
 

 
Meeting Date:  19 September 2014 
Place:   Terminal Building, Moorabbin Airport 
 

 
Present & Apologies 
 
The meeting was opened by the Chairman at 1pm. 
 
A list of member attendees & apologies is included at attachment 1. 
Pass on sympathies to Karen Hastings. 
 
General Business 
 
CACG Chair’s forums – David attending in Canberra next week. 
 

AirServices will no longer be represented by David Moore, Nick Seselja will be his replacement. 

 
Meeting Notes 
 
The meeting notes of the 27 June 2014 CACG Meeting were adopted by the Members. 
The Chairman advised meeting notes were available on the Moorabbin Airport Corporation 
(MAC) website. 
 
Action Items 
 
Action Items were discussed and updates provided. 
 
Standing Report - Correspondence 
 
Nil. 
 
Standing Report - Material Issues 
 
AirServices presented an overview on their quarterly noise distribution report which is available 
on their website. 
 
As part of CASA regulations, a Desk top emergency exercise was held on 21 August 2014 and 
was attended by approx. 70 emergency services personnel. 
 

MAC received eight aircraft complaints in the last quarter. 

Taxiway Bravo lights will be replaced over the next 6 months to LED lights. 

 
Standing Report - Circuit Training Task Force 
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Nil. 
 
Standing Report - Community support 
 

Events on airport that MAC has supported and meetings MAC has attended for the last quarter were 

tabled and discussed. 

 
Standing Report - Media 
 

Media articles for the last quarter were tabled and discussed. 

 
Existing Business - Mordialloc Settlement Drain 
 

The Northern section of the drain is complete. 

 
Existing Business - Master Plan 2015 
 
The main changes from the current approved Master Plan 2010 to this Master Plan were tabled 
and discussed. 
 
Pre-consultation has begun and as a part of this a separate presentation will be done at the 
next CACG meeting in December 2014. 
  
Other Projects 
 
Aircraft Noise Monitoring 
 
The following locations were agreed by the CACG members: 
1. Kingswood Golf Club 
2. St.Mark’s Primary School 
3. Parkdale Secondary College 

4. With the 4th monitor located from the West to the North 

 
The Western monitor that was to be located at Mentone Park Primary School will now be 
located to a more Northern Point due to the suggested location not being suitable.  Airservices 
will test the Western location with a hand monitor for a short term and will report on the results. 
 
Monitors are ready to be installed by early October and the first reporting should be available for 
March 2015 CACG. 
 
Alternative Circuit Paths Review 
 
Nil 
 
New Business 
 
A Bus tour of the MAC site was offered for the end of November 2014, but will now be moved to 
next year due to attendance. 
 
The City of Kingston has offered the services of their community bus if available. 
 
Annual report 2014 will be presented at the next CACG meeting. 
 
MAC will be holding their inaugural Careers Day on 8 October 2014. 
 
 



Page 3 of 3 

MAC will be replacing the dead and dying trees on Centre Dandenong Road in a staged 
delivery.  MAC will be sourcing the replacement trees from a local supplier. 
 
MAC will be installing two bike racks over the coming months, one on Northern Ave and the 
other on Second Ave. 
 
An update on the Museum was tabled and discussed. 
 
RVAC are holding their 100 year centenary event on 25 October 2014. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Friday 5th December 2014. 
 
The meeting closed at 3.00pm. 
 
 
 
 
………..………….. 
Chair 
 
Attachments: 
1. Attendance  
2. Action Items 
 


